ISRP Comments/Question: Adult return should be one of the proposal’s objectives and should be considered and measured in the tasks, including monitoring and evaluation. Success in the project is measured against smolt numbers (at various life stages), but not against adults, even recognizing that in some ways, this places an unfair burden of proof on the project. Nonetheless, ultimate success of the project (and related projects) depends solely on this parameter. 

Response: The ISRP recommends that the proposal include an evaluation of adult sockeye salmon returns to the program. The ISRP should be made aware that all returning adults are captured at two weir sites and that several measures are in place to identify returning adults, including identifying fin clips, PIT tags, and the results of subsequent genetic analyses. The statement is made that ultimately, the program will be judged on the basis of its success in returning adults to the habitat. While agreeing that adult returns are a desirable component of this proposal, the project sponsor strongly disagrees that the program should be judged solely on this element. The IDFG feels that the genetic conservation element of the program is perhaps the most critical at this time. Only through the development of elaborate spawning plans and through the cryopreservation and re-use of milt from unique male sockeye salmon can this program effectively manage for genetic risk. Considering the reality of current smolt-to-adult survival rates, this type of risk management is essential.

ISRP Comments/Question: The proposal does not describe benchmarks of criteria that would terminate the project due to success or to failure. Future versions of the proposal should identify those benchmarks and address how they will dictate the ultimate fate of the project. 

Response: The ISRP states that future proposals should include a description of benchmarks of criteria that would terminate the project due to success or failure. Management of such decisions occurs within IDFG and through the technical oversight committee process that guides the program. Because of the multi-agency coordination through the technical oversight committee, there is confidence that such decisions will be addressed in a timely manner.

ISRP Comments/Question: No mention is made of peer-reviewed publications as an end product of the Technology transfer section. 

Response: The ISRP notes that no mention is made of any effort to produce peer-reviewed publications as an end product of the technology transfer section of the proposal. Proposal language will be modified to reflect the sponsor’s interest in this process. At this point, the project sponsor feels it is premature to pursue the development of manuscripts for peer review.

